
 

 

STATE OF ALABAMA 

COUNTY OF ETOWAH 

 

CITY OF RAINBOW CITY-SPECIAL COUNCIL MEETING-APRIL 16, 2020  

 

The City Council of the City of Rainbow City, Alabama, met in Special Session at City Hall at 9:00 

a.m., and upon roll call by City Clerk, Beth Lee, the following members answered present:  

Mayor Terry John Calhoun, Rodney Prickett, and Rick Hill.  Attending via Zoom:  Anita Bedwell, 

Bobby McCartney, and Larry Keenum.  Invocation was given by Mayor Calhoun.  Mayor 

Calhoun led the Pledge of Allegiance.  A public notice for the Special Council meeting was 

posted on April 14, 2020.  The same constituting a quorum of the City Council, the following 

business was transacted.  The meeting was called to order by Mayor Calhoun.   

 

1. Mayor Calhoun stated that this Special Council meeting was to discuss hazardous duty 

pay for first-responders.  Rick Hill made a motion to pay first-responders (Police and 

Fire Depts.-no clerical or dispatch) an additional $2.00/hr. beginning Friday, April 10, 

2020.  Discussion followed.  Rick Hill amended his motion for the pay increase to be 

effective Friday, April 17, 2020 for three (3) weeks.  Mayor Calhoun asked for a roll call 

vote as follows: 

 

Anita Bedwell    Yes 

Bobby McCartney   Yes 

Rodney Prickett   Yes 

Larry Keenum    Yes 

Rick Hill    Yes 

 

Mayor Calhoun declared the motion carried.   

 

There being no further business to come before the Council, Anita Bedwell made a 

motion to adjourn 

 

Time Adjourned:  9:14 a.m.   

 

 

       ______________________________ 

                               Beth Lee, City Clerk/Treasurer 

 

 

       ______________________________ 

       Terry John Calhoun, Mayor 


